










Children at the Essendon North 
Kindergarten and some parents 
were treated to the delights of the 
Moonee Ponds Creek at Boeing 
Reserve recently. Teacher Cathy 
Hingley arranged for members of 
the Friends of Moonee Ponds Creek 
to give an overview of the creek 
and the creatures that live there. 
Carolyn Layton and Greg Hunt, told 
a little of the pre-European history 
of the region, shared photos and 
stories of some of the frogs, birds 
and other animals that live in and 
along it and pointed out some of 
the many ways in which the locals 
care for our Creek. But the best bit 
was the delight that the children 
showed when they got to scoop 
up and look closely at the water 
bugs collected earlier from the 
creek. It was just magic to see the 
excitement on their faces as they 
found the pond-life that the frogs 
and birds feed on. 

Essendon North Kinder went up the Moonee Ponds Creek

There have been several recent changes in council 
and Melbourne Water officers working along the 
Creek corridor - here is an update:

Hume Council
New appointment - Julie Francis,  
Coordinator Open Space & Recreation Planning.  
Email: JulieF@hume.vic.gov.au

Moonee Ponds Creek 
Collaboration Group
Lori Arthur, has ben seconded from Moreland Council 
to Moonee Ponds Creek Collaboration Lead, based at 
Melbourne Water. 
Email: lori.arthur@melbournewater.com.au  

Moonee Valley Council
Acting Conservation Officer whilst Michelle Gooding 
is on long service leave is Milly Burke.  
Email Milly: MBurke@mvcc.vic.gov.au 

Movements up and down the Creek
Moreland Council
Vince Andreana is now full time Natural Resource 
Management Officer,  
email: VAndreana@moreland.vic.gov.au

Melbourne Water
Zoe Samson, formerly a Melbourne Water Waterways 
& Land officer along the Creek has been seconded for 
12 months as Project Manager, Kalkallo, Innovation  
& Business Development, so we will miss her during 
the year. 
Email: Zoe.Samson@melbournewater.com.au 

Paul Hodgson is the new Waterways and Land  
Officer for Melbourne Water for the Moreland side  
of the Creek.  
Email: Paul.Hodgson@melbournewater.com.au

We wish everyone well in their new positions. It is 
pleasing to note that the Moonee Ponds Creek will 
still benefit from their continuing expertise.
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Join the Friends of Moonee Ponds  
Creek for  $20  per year

Help preserve and improve the Moonee Ponds creek’s natural environment. 

For information and to join, go to: mooneepondscreek.org.au/join-us/and complete  
the membership form or write to: PO Box 54, Essendon Victoria. 3040.

The Friends of Moonee Ponds Creek supports child safe environments for its activities.

Join our “Friends of Moonee 
Ponds Creek” Facebook 
Group to keep up with 
planting dates, events  

and creek news.

                      from the Friends of Moonee Ponds Creek
Bimonthly meetings

Held the following dates at the Sam Merrifield Library,  
762 Mt. Alexander Road, Moonee Ponds  

commencing at 6:30pm.

2019 meeting dates: 
    18 February   •   15 April   •   17 June   •   19 August   •   21 October   •   16 December

Come along and celebrate with the 
Friends of Moonee Ponds Creek

   A new year of activities
  Victory at Outlook Drive

Saturday 9 February at 12 midday  
at the Rotunda and BarBQ

Adelaide Dve Gowanbrae (Melway 16 C3)  
BYO lunch and drinks (and chairs)
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